
TOWN OF FAIR HAVEN, VERMONT 
 

Selectboard, Water & Sewer Commissioners, Liquor Commissioners, Cemetery Commissioners 
REGULAR MEETING -- Tuesday, April 16, 2024 -- 7:00 PM 

Zoom Meeting Link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85646551688  
Phone: 1 929 205 6099 | Meeting ID: 8564 655 1688 

 
UNAPPROVED MINUTES 
 
Members Present:  Glen Traverse, Rich Greenough  
 
Others Present:  Town Manager Joe Gunter, Recording Secretary Claire Stanley, Rose Anne 
VanLew, Sean Galvin 
 
Call to Order:  Board Clerk Glen Traverse called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and led the 
assembly in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.   
 
No quorum was reached for the meeting. 
 
Public Comment:  Mr. Sean Galvin stated that the Fair Haven Rescue Squad needs a Board of 
Directors representative appointed by the Select Board.  Usually hold one Monday meeting per 
month.  He reported the Squad is moving forward with a housing plan, renting an apartment for 
2 college students.  They would be expected to each work 3 shifts per month, approximately 
equal to rent cost.  This effort means two more EMT’s in the area, allowing to work transfers 
that are now unable to be done.  Are now in the process of finding a suitable apartment to be 
used much like a dorm situation with strict rules for occupants, making it safe for the landlord.  
The Squad is also looking for plans to replace vehicles. 
 
Ms. Rose Anne Van Lew commented that it was her understanding that the South Park Place 
project was to be done one half at a time.  That is not happening, causing parking problems for 
tenants and downtown employees.  Manager Gunter reported that the Construction company 
has been put on notice to open up parking space or work will stop.  The curbing removed will 
be returned to the Town.  The project is expected to be done before Memorial Day. 
 
Mr. Greenough made a motion to adjourn at 7:16 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Claire Stanley, Recording Secretary 
 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86992334210

